
 
To: Sabina Kunkel, Manager, Information Access 
   
From: Annabelle Donovan, Vice President Human Resources 
                                                                         
Date: December 18, 2020 
 
Subject: FOI 2020/523 
 

 
 

1. “Could you please let me know if that reduction took place and what the current annual salary is for Mr. 
Desmond?   

 
Further to the above noted request, please find the requested information below; 

 
Funding from the Provincial Safe Restart agreement allowed TransLink to rescind all cuts to service, layoff 
notices and cuts to non-union pay, including pay for executives (including the CEO). 
 
Mr. Desmond’s current annual salary is $448,314. 
 
 

 


